Hampshire & IOW Boxing Association
Minutes of the Hampshire & IOW ABA Executive Committee Meeting held via Zoom on
Thursday 2nd December 2021 at 7.00pm

Participating
P.Vince, - Chairman, A.Pritchard, - Secretary, A.Pritchard, - Treasurer, R.Gayati, - Divisional Coach

A.Perryman, - CSO, S.Barnes, K.Charman, C.Hooker, G.Mitchell, K.Smart, D.Tew.

The Chairman welcomed all of those who had logged on.

Item 1, - Apologies were received from L.Stamp.  

Item 2, - Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 29th. September 2021
These minutes having previously been circulated were reviewed.

It was proposed by D.Tew, seconded by K.Smart that these minutes be accepted as a true record.

This was accepted without dissent.

Item 3, - Matters arising from these minutes.
There were none.

Item 4, - Correspondence.

From Hampshire.

Gym 01 ABC now relocated to Portsmouth University.

S.Barnes considered that the EB list of approved Doctors needs to be updated, and advised of difficulties and anomalies in obtaining satisfactory Doctors at Pound For Pound ABC shows.

Some Doctors were willing but expected the necessary equipment to be provided.

The Chairman had experienced the appointment of a Doctor who has no equipment or previous experience.

The Secretary undertook to appraise EB with the situation and to request an update of approved Doctors.

S.Barnes requested consideration for a list of Supervisors.

The Secretary suggested he would request this information be available on the Vault 
Application for affiliation from Ringwood and Verwood ABC. 

In view of the 2 title place names being situated in different Associations, the Secretary had confirmed that the location of this club would be in Hampshire.

There were no objections to this application and would now be referred to the Association.

A.Perryman advised that the banking facilities being used by this club were not recognised High Street Banks and there was an undertaking to adjust accordingly.

Application for affiliation from Teddy Harris Boxing Academy.

The Secretary had made enquiries and the proposal was for this club to be located at Paulsgrove Community Centre.

As this is the location of City of Portsmouth ABC the views of that club were obtained.

City of Portsmouth ABC had objected.

The application was rejected.
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Application from Petersfield ABC to relocate to Waterlooville.

The Secretary laid out the respective statistics covering each of the areas.

This indicated that Waterlooville enjoyed the greater area and population.

There was concern regarding the minimal size of Waterlooville ABC gymnasium and the ability to expand.

The premises to which Petersfield ABC were seeking to relocate were some 300 yards from the Waterlooville ABC gymnasium.

The application was rejected.

From Southern Counties
An email from EB inviting applications for Officials’ Courses. The email contained a link for applicants.

G.Cannell will be running courses for Officials in Southern Counties... Several names put forward from Southern Counties.

Tickets for the Commonwealth Games are now available.

Some boxers have not been registered on the Vault, or their BCR1s not stamped. In either case they cannot box.

3 level 1 coach courses are in place for Kent and Sussex, none in Hampshire.

The Secretary is asking EB for a more even and extensive spread of courses, across the Association.

K.Smart asked if there were course educators in Hampshire. There are 3.
Item 5, - Treasurer’s report.

The Treasurer had circulated a comprehensive report, the main points of interest being -

The opening balance on 01.06.21 was £11074.03 credit in the Current Account. 

Hampshire has hosted 2 shows, plus a joint show with Southern Counties over the past 12 months. This has resulted in increased income. To date we are now looking at a profit of £2,018.76, and the total balance of the Current account is £13,092.79 credit. This bringing the total balance of both accounts to £20,787.51 credit.

In the second half of the season, we will be hosting another 2 Championship shows for Hampshire, so hopefully by the end of the season; we will be showing additional profits.

As agreed by Hampshire ABA, Dave and Mandy Tew, Peter and Brigitte Vince, and Arran and the Treasurer were invited to have an evening meal. We would like to extend our deepest appreciation, as we all had a lovely evening. Many thanks to the Executive.

The Treasurer was warmly thanked for the report 

Sincere appreciation was recorded, to those who had been involved in the hosting, organisation, and running, of Championship shows.

These voluntary inputs resulted in the collation of magnificent extra funds for the Division and Association. 
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Item 6, - Hampshire & IOW Training Squad.
The divisional Coach advised that there would be a Training Squad at Gosport ABC .

This would be in preparation to a Rep Match against London ABC in February.

Prior to this there would be a further Training squad to assist in selection for the Rep match.

There was some concern voiced regarding the possible inclusion of no-bouters for the Rep match., and the Secretary advised caution regarding the Rep match date, in view of Championship rounds.

Item 7, - R & J report.

There was no report.

Item 8, - Hampshire & IOW Divisional Constitution. (Recap)
The Secretary referred to the tenure of the President.

At a meeting of the Hants & IOW Executive Committee dated 23.1.2020 the proposal was made that

“anyone who is elected President will hold office for an initial 3 years. Following the 3 year period, he/she can put their name forward every year at the Divisional AGM. If there are more than 1 Nominee then a simple vote by show of hands for all Nominees will determine who will hold this position.

The outcome to this was proposal  was “ That the tenure of the President should remain status quo”.

Viz – “Anyone who has been elected President shall not hold office for more than 3 years unless he/she is the only nominee for the office. Should there be other nominations the President who has held office for 3 years shall automatically retire, but his/her name may be placed before the Council for a further year in office as President providing that seven eighths of the Council Members present vote for this”.

The Secretary considered that the seven eighths element should be removed in line with the proposition made at the 23.1.20 Executive meeting.

From comments made, this appeared to have a measure of support.

K.Charman considered that the Constitution as reviewed on 23.1.20 still required to be ratified at the 21/22 AGM.

Item 9, - National Championships

The Secretary referred to the current format for the Association Schools and Minors, and Junior Championships which are run with box- offs for Division and Inter County rounds.

Recent entry numbers have decreased which renders these box-offs practically redundant.

It was proposed that all Association Championships follow the same format as the Youth and NAC format. 

The Secretary suggested different formats for the Association finals to include either boxing on a Friday, Saturday and Sunday over one weekend or a Friday and Saturday and then the following Saturday
The Secretary requested that the option should be put to the clubs for preference.
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Item 10, - AOB. 

K.Smart enquired if M.Davies had been upgraded. This has still to be addressed.

Item 11, - Date and time for the next Executive meeting.
Thursday 27th. January 2022 Face to face meeting at the Pound For Pound ABC gymnasium, commencing 7.00 pm.

The meeting was closed at 8.35 pm with Festive Greetings being exchanged.

Signed...............................................

Date................................................... 
